REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD JANUARY 25, 2022

A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tu25023

"It is recommended that the December 2021 cash receipt deposits totaling \$173,192.63, and cash receipt wire transfers-in totaling \$44,647,354.61, be approved.

Check numbers 608253 through 608924 (net of voided batches) totaling \$4,747,675.93, and general operating wire transfers-out totaling \$3,876,

Consent-Approve item X(E) – Policy 2251 – Evaluation – Administrative, Supervisory and Technical Personnel and Policy 4380 – Employee Evaluations submitted by Mr. Kevin Neir, Interim Chief Human Resource Officer; Mrs.

The board approved updates to the 2021-22 Better Together Plan at the November 16, 2021 regular board meeting.

No board action was taken at the December 14, 2021 regular board meeting.

Administration recommends that the School Board approve the changes outlined in Attachment A."

Mrs. Modder moved to approve the changes to the Better Together Plan outlined in

As part of the report associated with the 2017-18 capital plan, we noted that for a 6-year period we will be using almost all of the major maintenance funds at Bullen, Lance, Tremper and Bradford. This will be the final year of that 6-

The elementary program will focus on foundational skills in reading and math for identified students. The proposed student-to-teacher ratio is 18 to 1 with a smaller ratio for reading and for math during intervention blocks. The elementary sites will be both single and combined sites for summer 2022 (Appendix D). A shuttle bus will be provided from students' boundary schools to the host summer school sites.

The middle school program will focus on foundational skills in reading and math for identified students. The student-to-teacher ratio will be 18 to 1 with an emphasis on strategic personalized intervention work (Appendix E).

The following fine arts programs will be offered: fifth grade beginner band and orchestra programs, Rambler Band and The Band of Black Watch marching bands, KYPAC, and incoming fifth through eighth grade summer choir.

Registration for the following Office of Recreation programs will be done on a first-come basis for a designated day and time: summer playgrounds, basketball, tennis, baseball/softball, soccer, swim lessons, and weight training.

Life, Learning, and Leisure provides summer programming opportunities for students with significant disabilities in first through (s(a)10 (m)-3 (s)4 (w)6((f)2 (o]TJ0.002 Tc 7 (s)4 Tc -0.r

Support

WHEREAS, by observing Black History Month, we raise awareness of the continuing